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South Sydney Leagues Club a bad sport when it comes to development
City of Sydney Greens Councillor Irene Doutney has criticised the decision by South Sydney Leagues Club (SSLC) to withdraw a controversial development application (DA) presented to Council and instead try to achieve it’s aims by going through the Land and Environment Court.  “This is very poor sportsmanship on the part of SSLC” Clr Doutney said.  “They know that they aren’t likely to get their way going through Council so have decided to go over our heads to get approval for their development, which is very unpopular with the community.”    

Council had objected to aspects of the DA that would have resulted in a balcony overlooking a nearby preschool and residences, as well as the inclusion of an unknown number of poker machines in the establishment.  The proposal now being put to the Land and Environment Court aims to build a bigger balcony and an even larger gaming area.  Clr Doutney considers this to be a breach of good faith by SSLC as it has greater potential to negatively impact the community than the plans that were presented to Council last year.  
This is not the first time that SSLC has disappointed the trust placed in them by Council.  In 2007 Council approved the development of a supermarket on the ground floor of the club premises on the understanding that the club would be free of poker machines.  However following this approval the SSLC board voted to include poker machines in the club after all.  “It is very socially irresponsible of the club to put poker machines so close to a supermarket in an area that already has significant social disadvantage” Clr Doutney said “I worry about how many people with gambling problems will be tempted to blow their money on the pokies when they go out to buy groceries for their families.”
“If they want to carry out a redevelopment of their club SSLC should bring their proposal before Council like everyone else so that it can be examined in light of what’s best for the community” Clr Doutney said.  “It seems that SSLC is much more interested in making a profit at the expense of some of the most disadvantaged members of the community than they are in being a good corporate citizen.” She said.

